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 Enquiries to: Andrew Sturgeon 
Phone no: 01923 226400 

Our reference: CPZ/K-EXT/IMP/1 
Date: 8th July 2024. 

  
Dear Occupier  
 
Extension of Controlled Parking Zone Hours – Zone K  
 
The change of the operational hours, within Zone K, to Monday to Sunday 8am to 10pm will take effect 
from Monday 22nd July 2024.  
 
This follows on from the informal and statutory consultations, which took place in 2023. Following the 
consultation periods, on proposals to amend the operational hours of Controlled Parking Zone K, from 
Monday to Saturday 8am-6.30pm (with match day hours) to Monday to Sunday 8am to 10pm; all 
comments of representation received were shared with The Portfolio Holder and Ward Councillors for 
their consideration and decision. The decision has been made, to proceed to implement the extended 
hours. The decision report can be found on the Watford Borough Council Website.  
 
On street signage will be amended to reflect these changes in the lead up to this date. Motorists parked 
during these days and times from Monday 22nd July 2024, will need to hold a valid permit or visitor 
voucher, to park in the permit bays. The hours of the Pay & Display bays will also be changed to Monday 
to Sunday 8am to 10pm, so vehicles parking within these bays will also need to have a valid ticket during 
these times.  
 
Due to the extended hours all existing visitor voucher account holders will be granted an additional 290 
hours and going forward upon renewal of annual voucher accounts, the yearly allowance will be 980 
hours (includes 20, one day vouchers and 2, one week permits). No action is required from voucher 
account holders, as the increase to the voucher allowance will be automatically applied from Monday 
22nd July 2024.  
 
 
 Yours sincerely, 
 
Andrew Sturgeon  
Traffic Regulation Order Manager  


